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October 30, 2024 

Via Electronic Mail Only 

Daniel Goldner, Chairman 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, New Hampshire 03301-2429 
  
Re: Docket No. DG 24-106; Liberty Utilities (EnergyNorth Natural Gas) Corp., d/b/a Liberty 
 Winter 2024-2025 and Summer 2025Cost of Gas 
 
Dear Chairman Goldner: 

On behalf of Liberty Utilities (EnergyNorth Natural Gas) Corp., d/b/a Liberty, I write to notify the 
Commission of two minor issues with the recently issued Order 27,069 (Oct. 28, 2024) that provisionally 
approved the winter 2024-2025 cost of gas rates. 

First, the table on page three of the order contains a typographical error.  The table reads 
$0.0688 for G-42 customer where the correct number is $0.6088 per therm.  See Exhibit 11 (the 
Company’s Second Updated filing) at Bates 015. 

Second, the sixth ordering clause states: 

FURTHER ORDERED, that as discussed in the body of this order, Liberty shall notify 
its enrolled FPO customers of the approved FPO rate and allow them the opportunity to 
de-enroll, and shall track costs associated with this notification and de-enrollment. 

Order at 5-6.  This appears to be an unintentional carryover from Order 26,898, (Oct. 28, 2023) where an 
increase in FPO rates required the Company to provide FPO customers an opportunity to opt out of the 
program in light of the higher rate.  In this docket, the second updated filing resulted in a lower FPO rate 
than contained in the customer notices.  Thus, there was no need to provide FPO customers another 
notice with the opportunity to opt out of the FPO, this issue was not discussed in testimony nor at 
hearing, and the issue was also not “discussed in the body of this order.”  Again, it appears to be an 
inadvertent carryover from last year’s order. 
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The Company respectfully asks the Commission to confirm that $0.6088 is the correct cost of 
gas rate for G-42 customers and that the Company is not required to provide additional notice to FPO 
customers. 

Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

 
Michael J. Sheehan 

 
Cc: Service List 


